
 

Traffic & Transport Sub Group Meeting 

MINUTES of the Traffic & Transport Sub Group meeting on Wednesday 15th January 2020 2019 at 6pm 
in the Parish Council Office at Vicars Cross Community Centre 

PART ONE 

 

1 Present: Cllrs Peter Bulmer, Ian Huffer, Amanda Miller, John Salt (arrived 6.50pm) and Martin 
Whitlely 
In attendance: Kath Lloyd, Clerk 
 

2 Minutes of the last meeting: The minutes of the sub group meeting held on Wed 4th Dec 
were reviewed and agreed as accurate.  Due to the general election and the Christmas break, 
the Clerk is still waiting for responses from CWaC on some items – she will follow up 
outstanding items.  
 

3 Action Planning:  the sub group considered the action plan but decided to defer outstanding 
issues to the next meeting.  
 

4 Cycleway/footpath: the sub group considered potential actions in response to CWaC Cycles 

and Walks for the Future Consultation and discussed the use of s106 or CIL funding when a 

Neighbourhood Plan is in place (which Great Boughton doesn’t have at this moment).  There 

was agreement that working with neighbouring parish councils – Littleton, Christleton, Waverton 

and Huntington as a South West Chester alliance was possibly the best way forward.  

RESOLVED:  

1. That Cllr Miller will draft a Freedom of Information request asking for details of how 

much s106 funding is still available, how it has been used so far and how the Parish 

Council can access it and circulate it to the sub group for comments. 

2. Cllr Salt will draft a response from the Parish Council to the CWaC Consultation and 

circulate it to the sub group for comments.  

3. Cllr Bulmer will check the correct closing date of the consultation (one document has 7th 

Feb and one has 13th Feb) 

4. The Clerk will ask for a meeting between Sean Traynor, Senior Manager Transport & 

Infrastructure and members of the sub group to discuss the issues in more detail.  

5 Chester Air Quality Action Plan: The sub group considered the consultation and agreed that 

it was important that a well-informed response from the parish council as well as responses 

from individuals is submitted.   Cllr Bulmer is attending a Sustainability Forum at Chester 

University on 23rd Jan (Cllr Huffer would also like to attend – Cllr Bulmer will send details) which 

may help understanding of some of the issues.  Cllr Bulmer has also been liaising with 

Christleton Parish Council who have been working on this issue. 



RESOLVED: that Cllr Bulmer draft a response to the consultation and circulate to the group as 

soon as possible  (closing date 26th Jan)  

 

6 Date and Time of next meeting:  5th Feb at 6pm  

 
7 Information exchange:  none shared 

 

 

 


